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Dear friends and family of Saint Paul’s School,

I hope that you are having a pleasant “Spring”
even with the pollen. Reunion Weekend and the Quality
Sixth Annual Crawfish Cookoff are fast approaching, Education
and we hope to see you there on Saturday, April 18t. The event will be
held from 1 pm to 6 pm on our campus.
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Tickets are available online www.spscco.com or in the Alumni Office, and we have plenty of teams

ready to boil for you. The specially priced ticket available to reunion class members (a single adult $15
ticket for the reunion alumnus only) is not available online but you can pick one up in the Alumni

Office, or you may purchase one the day of the event. For more information on reunion class events,
Yy y P y
please click HERE.

Finally, If you have not done so already, please consider supporting St. Paul’s and the 2015 Annual
Fund. Please read below for a little extra incentive and an opportunity to spend some quality time with
Brother Ray.

As always, thank you all for your “Wolf Pride.”

Al Nastasi ‘91

$t. Pauf's Alumni Assoclation presents: Crawfish Cookoff — Saturday, April 18" from 1:00pm — 6:00pm on
campus. Tickets may be purchased online at www.spscco.com or at the

LN AN LTS LN door. We expect between 20-30 crawfish teams cooking. If you've

never been, it’s great fun and lots of alumni attend.

oy -

Several alumni classes are holding reunions during the event. Check
our website for more information.

Join us for a day W fool fun, and family
at Saine Paul’s School

B i s Special thanks to Sean Garcia °89, owner of Bayou Fire Media,
and access o the childrens play area. L. )
Bt st e o for designing the Crawfish Cookoff website.

Pre-cvent: adult: $25, 13-18: $15, 7-12: $5
At gate: adule: $30, 13-18: $25, 7-12: $5



http://www.spscco.com/
http://www.stpauls.com/alumni/alumni-events/alumni-reunions/
http://www.bayoufiremedia.com/
http://www.spscco.com/
http://www.stpauls.com/alumni/alumni-events/alumni-reunions/

Join Brother Ray for Dinner !

We'’re trying something new... so let’s make it a great success!

The Annual Fund Drive will run through July 31st as always. However, this year we have
added a new element. Those who donate $1,000 or more by May 15th, will be invited to attend
the President's Dinner in the Briggs Assembly Center on Saturday, May 30th.

This gourmet meal will include dinner and wine with Brother Raymond Bulliard, FSC.
Money generated from the annual fund enhances the educational opportunities for the young
men entrusted to our care through campus improvements, advances in technology, training for
faculty, and more.

If you have donated to the 2014-15 Annual Fund, any additional donations will be added to
your existing account. Click HERE to donate.

Monies from the Annual Fund help provide our students with a quality education including
the certified Project Lead the Way and Pre-law curriculums. Faculty compensation, educational
conferences, technological improvements, tuition assistance, and capital improvements are also
financed with the Annual Fund.

Project Lead the Way (PLTW) curriculum
encompasses both engineering and
biomedical courses.

Mark your Calendars!

MAY 5, 2015 « GiveNOLA.org

GiveNOLA day is hosted by the Greater New Orleans
Foundation for a day dedicated to giving back. Saint

Paul’s is registered this year, so please consider giving.
More information will be forthcoming in the next few

The new construction to the Gene
Bennett Sports Complex is

currently underway. weeks. GiveNOLA.org Page 2



http://www.stpauls.com/support/donate-now/
GiveNOLA.org

Alumni News

Lee Alexius 63 — Lee was reelected to his 6th term as a Covington City Councilman without opposition.

Mike Cooper ‘71- Mike was reelected to his 2nd term as Covington Mayor without opposition.

Jerry Smith ’91 - On Wednesday, February 25, 2015, Jerry and his wife Lauren welcomed
Jerome “Field” Garfield Smith IV at 10:01pm. Field weighed in at 7 Ibs and 7 oz and was 20

inches long.

Tom Collens ‘01 — Tom and his wife, Mandy Eckerl Collens, welcomed their second son, James Paul Collens,
on February 25, 2015. James joins older brother, Tommy, at their Herndon, Virginia home.

Michael Sciortino ‘03 — Michael and his wife Amanda welcomed their daughter, Anna Lucille
Sciortino, born at 12:54 pm on March 23, 2015. Anna weighed 8 pounds 7 ounces and was 20
inches long. Anna’s older brother, Will, appears to be very excited!

Matt Kleibert ‘06 — Matt made the final list of 100 candidates worldwide for the Mars One Settlement. Mars

One is a non-profit organization planning to set up a permanent human settlement on Mars in 2025. Click here

for press release.

| Connor Campo ‘13 — Connor, currently a sophomore at Wartburg College in Waverly, Iowa,
competed in his second National Collegiate Athletic Association (NCAA) Division 3 wrestling
match held in Hershey, Pennsylvania. Connor earned All American honors in his 133 1b weight
8 class. Connor is pictured at left with Saint Paul’s Athletic Director, Craig Ketelsen who
g travelled with Connor’s family to watch him compete.

Brandon Pierce ‘13 - Brandon, currently a member of the Louisiana State University golf
team traveled to Cabo San Lucas, Mexico to play in the Querencia Cabo Collegiate at
Querencia Golf Club. The Tigers shot a 286 for 36 holes, and a 583 for the tournament to tie
for 17th place. Brandon shot a 1 over 72 in the second round of competition. The Tigers

| completed the tournament in Cabo San Lucas by breaking par in the final round of the
competition held on Tuesday, March 4th. The score for their final round was a 3 under par 281
moving them up six spots to tie for with Baylor for 7th place with a score of 14 over 866.



http://www.mars-one.com/news/press-releases/the-mars-100-mars-one-announces-round-three-astronaut-candidates

Calendar of Events

Friday, April 17, 2015 — Saturday, April 18, 2015 — Alumni Reunion Weekend
Saturday — Crawfish Cook-off — Saint Paul’s campus — 1:00pm — 6:00pm
To purchase tickets online, click on this link.

Wl Several Grey Wolves kicked off the

= crawfish season with a gathering at
Peter Wolfe’s home in Chauvin, LA.
The Grey Wolves are gearing up for
| Saint Paul’s Crawfish Cookoff on
April 18t%. Pictured at left front row
are Bill Pugh ‘57, Peter Wolfe 57,
Don Ross 57, Martin Kenney 57,
Emile Cloutet 56 and J.B. Ibos ‘58.
" 1 In the back row are: Frank Fouchi
19 ’56, Paul Cashio ‘60, Charlie Wheeler
57, Paul Gement ‘57, Joe Bruno ‘56,
Chuck Harrington ‘59, Lloyd
Gautreaux ‘58, Bob Santopadre 58,
Bob Harrington ‘60, Sam (J.B. Ibos’

w03/ 2 W20l

assistant), Jimmy Frederick ’59, and
Ron Blereau ‘60.

‘ Rise Up ‘O Men of God |

Clifford Ouder ‘56 passed away in December 2014

Peter Mire ’72
Dr. Wayne Breen, father of Patrick ’99, Sean *00,

Ryan ’03, and Devin ’05 Breen
Mrs. Patty Brignac, aunt of faculty member Mrs. Julie Beck
Aunt of Chris Crespo ‘15

Grandfather of Alex Zenor ’15

Great grandmother of Myles Roppolo 17

Grandfather of Christian Thibodeaux ‘17

Mrs. Dora Mohon, grandmother of Chris Weintritt 17
Grandmother of David Ponthieux ‘18
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http://www.spscco.com/
http://www.legacy.com/obituaries/theneworleansadvocate/obituary.aspx?n=clifford-clay-ouder-dee-da&pid=173692519&fhid=20660
http://www.legacy.com/obituaries/theneworleansadvocate/obituary.aspx?n=clifford-clay-ouder-dee-da&pid=173692519&fhid=20660
http://www.legacy.com/obituaries/theneworleansadvocate/obituary.aspx?n=clifford-clay-ouder-dee-da&pid=173692519&fhid=20660
http://www.legacy.com/obituaries/theneworleansadvocate/obituary.aspx?n=clifford-clay-ouder-dee-da&pid=173692519&fhid=20660
http://obits.nola.com/obituaries/nola/obituary.aspx?n=peter-joseph-mire&pid=174322526&fhid=14161
http://obits.nola.com/obituaries/nola/obituary.aspx?n=peter-joseph-mire&pid=174322526&fhid=14161
http://obits.nola.com/obituaries/nola/obituary.aspx?pid=170151736
http://obits.nola.com/obituaries/nola/obituary.aspx?n=wayne-edmond-breen&pid=174314705&fhid=2709

Saint Paul’s School

School News

Picture the inside of the Briggs Assembly Center—a shining expanse of recently renovated space,
stretching out over thousands of square feet in open readiness for the next Saint Paul’s dance, Mass,
assembly, or special event. There’s enough room inside for any school function—the building can
comfortably seat around twelve hundred people—and each Saint Paul’s student will use it countless times
between Pre-Freshman Orientation and Graduation Mass.

Now picture this: an enormous table, piled unbelievably high with all manner of delicious food,
stretching almost from wall to wall of the massive room. The ornate feast covers an enormous portion of
the Briggs Center’s space, the rest of which is filled with hungry students—who queue around still more
heaping tables of food. Pasta, seafood, salads, sides, and sweets are decked out in a dizzying display, and
the breathtaking view of the elaborate array is further complemented by the food’s incredible
aroma. There’s more edible material here than most will ever see in one place—and it all looks utterly
delectable. The spectacle is enough to make anyone want to praise the heavens.

Actually, that’s the point. The food is part of the Saint Joseph’s Altar, an Italian tradition that dates
back to the Middle Ages, when the faithful people of Sicily honored Joseph for delivering them from the
ravages of famine. The tradition later made its way into New Orleans and, more recently, Saint Paul’s
School. The altar has appeared on campus during each of the last sixteen years, usually preceding Saint
Joseph’s feast day on March 19, and is probably the school’s most flavorful tradition.

The Altar is brought to Saint Paul’s by Doctor Ann Kay Logarbo, mother of Saint Paul’s graduates
Patrick Logarbo ’13, Nick Logarbo ’09, and Brian Logarbo *08. She promised Saint Joseph sixteen years
ago that she would offer the Altar in his honor—just like the Sicilians of old—if he would deliver a family
member from a serious illness. Saint Joseph delivered. Ever since that prompt recovery, Logarbo has
prepared the altar with assistance from the Mothers’ Club and student volunteers.

As tradition dictates, the food is blessed before being served; in addition, every uneaten scrap must be
buried in the ground after the feast. But the students and faculty of Saint Paul’s do their best to ensure
that no delicacy goes undevoured. “This food is absolutely incredible,” raves senior Burke Irwin through
a mouthful of cannoli. “If only Saint Joseph had more than one feast day per year.”

He voices the thoughts of the entire school. Saint Paul’s is deeply grateful for Doctor Logarbo’s

continuing efforts to host the Altar, year after incredible year. by Jack Dubreuil ‘15

Members of the
Dad's Club fry
thousands of
pounds of catfish
to feed students,
faculty and staff.

Images of Saint
Joseph, breads

and cakes adorn

Saint John Baptist de La Salle ...Pray For Us



Saint Joseph’s Day Altar (continued)

Vintage moms, mothers of graduates, and members of the Mother's Club work to feed
everyone on campus for the Saint Joseph feast.

The week before the altar, students
and families in the cafeteria to bake
the famous fig cookies that are
dipped in pastel icing.

Student of the Year

Saint Paul’s Senior, Maxwell Jefferson Gold, son of David and Tracy of
Gold of Covington, has been selected as the in “Louisiana Non-Public
School Student of the Year for the Archdiocese of New Orleans, Local
Winner.” The competition is sponsored by the Louisiana Department of
Education. Max will continue in the competition as the Non Public

School representative for grade twelve. Max competed against
representatives from the eighty non-public schools who each nominated
one student. The regional contest included: Orleans, Jefferson, St. John,
St. Charles, Plaquemines, St. Bernard, St. Tammany and Washington
Parishes. Each of the students submitted a portfolio, and from those
submissions seven students are selected to be interviewed. Max continued
in the contest participating in the state competition against the six other
local winners for the archdioceses for all remaining parishes in the State of

Louisiana. The competition at the regional level included an essay
competition and an additional interview session. Brother Raymond
Bulliard, FSC, President of Saint Paul's, is pictured with Max at the
recognition ceremony. by Karen Hebert




Special Assembly

Jason Evert strolled onto the Briggs Assembly Center stage, prepared to deliver an hour-long speech
before the assembled student bodies of Saint Paul’s School and Saint Scholastica Academy.

The subject: chastity.

There may be no task more daunting or difficult than the one Evert was about to attempt. Delivering
a sixty-minute testimony about sexual conduct before 1,500 teenagers, and delivering it effectively, is,
without a doubt, next door to impossible. Today’s high schoolers are a tough crowd when it comes to the
subject of sex; they’re well-accustomed to hearing series after monotonous series of warnings and statistics,
even as society pressures them to live like the Kardashians and Jersey Shore. Talks can be downright
painful to sit through, and often fail to deliver a convincing message.

Evert took the stage. The two high schools he faced, assembled en masse during school hours for the
first time in recent memory, were braced for a sex talk of potentially immense awkwardness.

These fears were never confirmed. Within minutes, Evert had shattered the tension in the air; by the
end of the hour, he had shattered everyone’s expectations as well.

“Jason did an excellent job of differentiating himself from other speakers in his genre from the very
beginning,” says senior Casey Fitzmaurice, citing Jason’s entertaining and down-to-earth brand of humor
as a cause. “He was hilarious, and much less ‘holier than thou’ than many other speakers. He definitely
spoke on a difficult topic, but he did so in a way that inspired a huge number of the listeners in the
room.”

Listeners also benefitted from the relatable manner in which he presented his thoughts. “Jason talked

about everything in a way that was distinctly non-threatening,” says SSA student Claire Dubreuil, who
visited Saint Paul’s campus to hear the talk. “I didn’t feel like I was being intimidated at all, even though

he was discussing some really serious stuff.”

“He made so many good points—not necessarily about consequences, but about the benefits of
waiting until marriage,” SSA senior Allyson Lacoste chimes in. “And he had specific points that were
beneficial to boys or girls individually, but everyone was able to hear both sides.”

Evert is no stranger to his craft. Over the last decade or so, he has spoken to over a million high
school and college students, authored more than ten books, and founded a ministry called Chastity
Project—a worldwide coalition of young leaders who promote purity—that he now runs with his
wife. He distributed free copies of his literature after the talk—and concluded by taking an Instagram
screenshot (@jasonevert) to preserve the moment.

by Jack Dubreuil ‘15

Jason Evert is

pictured with

faculty member Jason Evert selected
Denny Ernest Jilek IV to
Charbonnet help with his

before his presentation.
presentation.




Saint Paul’s Soccer Wolves completed
the 2014-15 season with the best
possible outcome, thirty wins, no
losses, and three ties. They outscored
their opponents 121-9; those numbers
tell the tale. The Wolves defeated the
Jesuit Bluejays 3-0 in the state playoff
finals at Tad Gormley Stadium on
Saturday, February 28, This is a
second consecutive state title, and in
the past five years the Wolves have
earned three first place and two state
runners up trophies. Both Colin
Hanley and Barrick Roberts were

selected by Maxpreps as players of the
week. In the final poll of the season
from March 16%, Maxpreps ranked the Wolves number one in the nation. Coach Moser once stated “I

First in the Nation!

: BALK
‘1 IN THE 8 BAT

! STATE
NATION w200 | ¥5) CHAMPIONS

think we can beat any team in the country,” and obviously lots of people agree. Congratulations to the

team, coaching staff and loyal followers of the soccer Wolves.

by Karen Hebert

Senior Colin Hanley was named as Male Player of the Week for soccer during
the week of February 16, 2015 — February 23, 2015 by MaxPreps. Colin was

the starter at keeper for the Wolves.

Senior Barrick Roberts was named as Male Player of the Week for soccer
during the week of February 23, 2015 — March 1, 2015 by MaxPreps.
Barrick was the starter at mid-fielder for the Wolves.




San Francisco New Orleans District Day

Seated in the first row are: Brother Donald Johanson, FSC
and Brother James Joost, FSC from the district leadership
team, Br. Louis Welker, FSC and Br. Jerry Vincent FSC. In
the second row are: Brother Alfred and Brother Ralph Baltz.

——
e

On Saturday, March 215 brothers from the four
southern communities, Lafayette, Christian Brothers
New Orleans, Crouzet, and Saint Paul’s, met with
Brother Donald Johanson, FSC, and Brother James
Joost, FESC, leaders of the district, on Saint Paul’s

| campus to discuss some major issues of the day.

After the opening presentation by Brother Johanson,
the District Visitor, the congregation divided in
groups to discuss formation, vocations, unity,
education, and engagement of elder brothers in the
ministry. After the discussions, the brothers
attended mass where Brother Duane Gregory, FSC
was recognized for his fifty-five years of service, and
Brother John Kelly, FSC was recognized for seventy
years of service. This meeting is a part of a series
which will lead to the first District Chapter in
December of 2015.

Brothers

gather

together to

discuss
Brothers major
work in issues of
small group the day.
discussions.

District Wrestlers

Saint Paul’s Varsity Wrestlers were recognized for their
placement on the All District Team. Members of the team
carned placement in every weight class, and Varsity Head
Coach Craig Ketelsen earned honors as “Coach of the Year.”
The team members are pictured after being recognized at a
President’s Assembly. Row one: Cole Houser, 106 First

Team; Jared Thieler, 113 Second Team; Shane Ulfers, 120
Second Team, and Stevie Van Zandt, 126 First Team. Row
two: Billy Harrison, 132 First Team; Hunter Bourgeois,

138 First Team; Seth Dragon, 145 First Team; Sam Dufour,
152 First Team; and Blake Huff, 160 Second Team. Third
row: Chase Cochran, 170 First Team; Matt Krutzfeldt,

182 Second Team; Kyle Schech, 195 First Team; Colin
Francis, 220 Second Team; and Christian Fortner, 285

by Karen Hebert

Second Team.




Spanish Honor Society

Quality Saint Paul’s School’s San Miguel Francisco
Education o Febres Cordero Chapter of the Spanish
. = Sl | National Honor Society recently inducted new

members at a ceremony held in Benilde Hall.
Society President, Max Gold welcomed parents,
faculty members and students to the event, and
Luke Avenel gave a brief review of the life of
San Miguel Francisco Febres Codero, for whom
the chapter is named. He was a Christian
Brother who served in Ecuador and pioneered a
number of educational teaching techniques,
known for his love of learning. His books were
used in both Catholic and public schools. Pope
John Paul II canonized him in 1984. Mrs. Liz
Brett, Language Department Chair, presented
the candidates for induction. Ms. Kim George,
moderator of the club, inducted the candidates
and gave the certificates of membership. Mr.

Pictured at the induction ceremony seated are: Leland Van i R
William Nunez, Spanish instructor, made

Deventer, Brandon Barreiro, Max Tepper, and Silas Anthony. )
Standing are: Shane Strander, Ryan Flood, Christian Flick, Yehia congratulatory remarks. The candidates and
Elkersh, President Max Gold, and moderator, Kim George. their parents were invited to a reception to

celebrate the occasion. by Karen Hebert

Air Force JROTC Field Trip

The AFJROTC (LLA-041) took a
Curriculum-in-Action field trip to
the Cape Canaveral Kennedy
Space Center on February 27,
2015. The participants included
fifty cadets and fourteen
chaperones. While at the Space
Center the cadets visited various

museums, launch facilities and
took a guided bus tour of the
facility.

by MSGT A.]. East


https://www.kennedyspacecenter.com/
https://www.kennedyspacecenter.com/

Celebrity Waiters’ Dinner 2015
“The Swing Era”

Thank you to our sponsors!

Maitre ‘D
Advanced Pain Institute
Comprehensive Neurological Solutions
Fat Tuesday Beverage Market
Hub International

Sous Chef Sous Chef
Biggs Construction PJs Coffee of New Orleans
Daigle, Fisse & Kessenich Premier MRI 4U
KFK Group Resource Bank
New Orleans Roast Voelkel McWilliams Construction

Table Sponsors

Banner Ford & Chevrolet IBOS Roofing Rainbow Chrysler Dodge Jeep Ram
Robert & Lisa Barnett Lab Trust, LLC Dr. Jason B. Reina

N Saint Pall)ll)s Dr. R. Graham Boyce LTV Lucien T. Vivien, Jr. Scott Sullivan, MD and Michele
enaissance Program & Associates Cooper, MD

Mayor Mike Cooper Netchex Simplee Gourmet

Covington Orthopaedic & NOLA Lending Group, The Del Rio Company
Sports Medicine Institute LLC

DonahueFavret Construction Nolan Power Group The Paretti Family of Dealerships
Kehoe France Schools Oakview Carwash WaterCross

Orthopedic Clinic of Ricky Walmsley Allstate Insurance
Mandeville

Celebrity Waiters’ Dinner was a wonderful success with over 300
people in attendance. Saint Paul’s Jazz Band did a fantastic job in
entertaining the crowd along with the World War II Museum
Victory Jazz Band. As always, competition for tips was fierce!
The Top Waiter award was earned by members of the
DonahueFavret Construction table. Pictured at left are John
Donahue, President and CEO, with his wife Melanie, right, and
Danielle Lavie from Saint Paul’s Development Office. Click here
for The Paper Wolf article on Saint Paul’s Jazz Band. Click on this
link for The Paper Wolf article about the event.

Photography by Marc Lavie ‘13



http://thepaperwolf.com/2015/03/04/band-plans-to-jazz-up-local-events/
http://thepaperwolf.com/2015/03/12/celebrity-waiters-event-aids-campus-progress/

Celebrity Waiters’ Dinner 2015 (continued)

—_—

Rise Up, O Men of God
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decorations went
to table 14,
waiter Erin
LeCorgne and
sponsored by
NOLA Lending
Group, LLC.

Top costume went to Karl Ordoyne, from
table 17 and sponsored by LabTrust, LLC.
Pictured above L-R are Cord Cantrelle, Karl
Ordoyne, Kevin Parkins, President of
LabTrust, and Allan Knight.




Life Skills for Seniors

As graduation draws near for the seniors of Saint Paul’s School, excitement and anticipation
build in equal measure. Even with college on the horizon, the thought of leaving Saint Paul’s to
venture out into the real world is daunting as well as thrilling.

Saint Paul’s Renaissance Board aims to ease graduates’ transitions into post-high school
life. Funded mostly by the annual Celebrity Waiters’ Dinner, the Board facilitates numerous
programs—such as Honor Roll Breakfast, Wolves on Wheels, and Mu Alpha Theta—that enrich
the Saint Paul’s experience for every student. One event, however, is reserved only for those on
the verge of graduation.

On Wednesday, March 25, all 180 members of the Class of 2015 were exempt from their
curricular obligations (this is key) and invited to experience Life Skills Day. From 8 A.M. to 2:30 P.M, the seniors
rotated between six informative and engaging speakers who advised them on different aspects of life as an
independent high school graduate.

The first station, Credit and Identity Theft, was piloted by Mr. Eric Dunavant President of Dunavant Wealth
Strategies in Mandeville. He informed his groups about the ins and outs of financial credit, explained how to
protect against identity theft, and added anecdotal advice on general money management.

The second station, titled “Awareness,” aimed to familiarize the seniors with the legal implications of their
actions. During the morning hours, tenured attorney and Saint Paul’s Law Studies instructor Sonny Garcia gave a
comprehensive rundown of the numerous laws and statutes by which students would be bound upon leaving the
household. Covington police chief Tim Lentz took the afternoon shift, adopting a dynamic and interactive
approach to his teaching. “This station may have been the most informative,” senior Declan Moennich pointed
out. “I’d honestly never heard half that stuff before. But I’'m glad he told us.”

The third station dealt with credit balancing and spending advice for the real world. The presenter, Brad
Schroder, is a Vice-President of Capital One Bank. His unique combination of humor and meaningful advice held
the rapt attention of his audience as he detailed some of his more comical life experiences and lessons learned. “He
kept us laughing the whole time,” Matt Dysart reflects. “At the end of his session, though, I really came away with
a better understanding of my financial obligations.”

The fourth station was headed by Mrs. Pam Prescott, who teaches a class on leadership and specializes in college
success advising. She provided valuable insight into the lives of college students and gave recommendations
supported by a wealth of experience in education. “Her energetic teaching style confirmed that all students,
attentive and inattentive, would be getting the full experience of her presentation,” remarks David Von Bodungen.

An alumni panel of recent Saint Paul’s graduates was yet another beneficial part of the day. Alex Gondolfi ’14,
Casey Spinelli 13, Gabe Emerson ’12, and Mickey Johnson ’11 all returned to campus and offered sincere advice
about the their transitions into the college world. Gondolphi now attends Southeastern Louisiana University;
Spinelli is a kicker for Tulane’s football team; Emerson, a Saint Paul’s valedictorian, now powerlifts at LSU while
majoring in Computational Mathematics; Johnson, a football star who signed to LSU’s defensive line, is also a
major in Mass Communication.

Another special guest, WolfNation sportscaster Preston Hammonds, facilitated the Life Skills Day
proceedings. The announcer introduced each presenter and called time throughout the day’s rotations. The
afternoon was punctuated by a delicious lunch catered by Mugshot’s Grill, and a presentation by special guest Eric
Cedor ’97 continuing Catholic life in the real world. By Jack Dubreuil ‘15

Saint Paul’s
Renaissance Program

Religion
instructor Phil

Presenters for the "Life Skills" | ‘e Williar'ns greets
alumni speaker

program included: Eric Dunavant, )
Eric Cedor.

Pam Prescott, Sonny Garcia, Brad
Schroder, and Preston Hammons.




AFJROTC Academic Bowl

Saint Paul’s School Air Force Junior ROTC Academic
Quiz Bowl Team has been selected to compete in The
2015 Air Force JROTC Academic Quiz Bowl
Championship in Washington D.C. on the campus of
The Catholic University of America in June. The event
is sponsored by the Air Force JROTC and is conducted
by the College Options Foundation. The first round of
competition included 220 schools worldwide. Saint
Paul’s advanced to compete in the second round with
110 schools. The Wolves and teams from seven other
schools will travel to Washington, on an all expense
paid trip, to compete on the national level June 26-30t.
The questions in the competition included: JROTC
curriculum, English, Math, and Science. This format
meets the goal of Academic Quiz Bowl to prepare
students for state exit exams, and college entrance
exams including the SAT and ACT. The winners of the
Air Force competition will compete against the
winners of the Army, Marine, and Navy JROTC
Academic Bowls in the JROTC Joint Service Academic Bowl Championship. The students will also have
time to visit some of the most famous sights while on their trip. Saint Paul’s, has the oldest Air Force
Junior ROTC unit in the state of Louisiana and the only Air Force Unit based in a Catholic school. The
Louisiana 041°t is under the command of Master Sergeant A. J. East. Members of the team pictured after
a President’s Assembly are: Cray Pennison, Jeffery Bodin, Alex Seese and Ruston Keller.

by Karen Hebert

Future Engineers

On Friday, February 27%, six seniors

competed in the Technology Student
Association (TSA) TEAMS Engineerin

competition at the University of New
Orleans. The team placed in second and were
only two points behind the winners. This
was the first time Saint Paul’s students
participated in this competition. The entry
fee was sponsored by Saint Paul’s Renaissance
Program.

Pictured at left L-R are: Brent Neal, James Pagnutti,
Joe Tanner, Keegan Lange, Andrew Richard, and
Matthew Dysart.



http://teams.tsaweb.org/
http://teams.tsaweb.org/

Christian Brothers’ Relay

Inclusive
Community

Congratulations to the Track

Wolves for winning their third

consecutive Christian Brothers

Relays in the four years since the

reinstatement of the event with

solid individual and team perfor-

mances. In keeping with tradition, the event began with a vigil mass which included the participation from
representatives of all of the attending Catholic Schools as they served as extraordinary ministers of Holy
Communion as well as readers. Further, we were blessed with the presence of and assistance from alumni
track wolves to include Jaclaun Cavalier’13 as well as former State Champions Cameron Robichaux’ 13 and

DC Lipani ’14, both of whom are currently competing at LSU, and Zachary Albright’ 14 who is currently
a member of the Princeton squad. For the Strength of the Wolf is the Pack, and the Pack is growing larger.
by Al Nastasi 91
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